# KIRG EDWARD THES

VOLUME IV, No. 29 October 21, 1977

### 1) COLLEGE COUNCIL MEETING

The next regular meeting of our College Council is scheduled for Wednesday, October 26th at 7:00 p.m. in the Council chambers, Regional Offices, 6th floor.

H.E.P.

### 2) KING EDWARD DAY

### Advance Notice:

King Edward Day activities will take place at:

The Vancouver Hotel
Friday, November 18th
9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

The tentative theme is - "Understanding Your Students: - and Remaining Healthy Enough to Work With Them!"

R.F.C.

# 3) OBSERVATION OF CHRISTMAS, 1977 and NEW YEAR'S DAY, 1978

Dale Jones sent the following for our information:

Monday, December 26th, 1977 - Boxing Day

Tuesday, December 27th, 1977 - in lieu of Christmas

Day, December 25th

Monday, January 2nd, 1978 - in lieu of New Year's Day, January 1st.

H.E.P.



King Edward Campus

### BUYER BEWARE! 4)

Before you rush your dollars to Australia to purchase the speedo-metric-converter I told you about last week, I must Boy can I pick 'em. He beat every horse warn you that it is possibly an illegal attachment.

Apparently it may contravene the speedometer nobbling laws.

E.C.C.

### METRIC CONVERSION COMMITTEE 5)

As a result of their attendance at a workshop last week, four people have become knowledgeable (but not expert) in S. I. metric. These people have kindly consented to act with me as a metric conversion committee at King Edward. The people are:

> Barbara Bowers Maria Brown John Griffith Dorothy Moutter

We are all very happy to help you understand the metric system and to acquire the resources you may need.

E.C.C.



# Niagara College of Applied Arts and Technology

Office of the President



Woodlawn Road, Welland

1977 10 13.

Mr. H. Pankratz, Principal, King Edward Campus, Vancouver Community College, 2750 Oak Street, Vancouver, B.C. V6H 2Kl

Dear Harry:

Just a brief note to express my appreciation to you and your staff for the cordial welcome extended to me during my visit last week.

It is evident that a great deal of enthusiasm permeates the King Edward Campus, reflecting a high degree of commitment to the very important objectives that you are pursuing.

I look forward to our association with optimism.

Best personal regards.

Yours sincerely,

A. S. Manera, President.

ASM: ah

### 7) OPENING FOR COUNSELLOR

Two positions are open at the Langara Campus. The appointment date is January 1, 1978.

Please submit applications by November 4, 1977 to the Personnel Department at Regional Office.

For details, see posting on faculty bulletin board.

R.F.C.

### 8) COURSE AT DOUGLAS COLLEGE

"Decision-Making and Problem Solving" is offered at Douglas College on Monday and Tuesday, October 24 and 25 from 9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on the Richmond Campus.

Please see faculty bulletin board for further details.

R.F.C.

### 9) ON HOLIDAY

Ron Fussell will be away on vacation for the period October 27 to November 14, inclusive. During that time, please refer any urgent matters to the Dean of Instruction or, where appropriate, to Hilary Slatter.

Night duty during that period will be handled as follows:October 27, November 3, November 10 - E. Colin Casey
November 1 and 8 - W. Behnke

R.F.

### 10) A.B.E. ADMINISTRATORS' CONFERENCE

Last weekend the A.B.E. Administrators' Conference was held successfully here at K.E.C. The planning Committee co-chairpersons (Betty Cameron and Ron Fussell) would like to thank all faculty and staff who contributed so much to that success. A special thanks to Howard Turpin and the students of the Community and Family Aide Program, Erica Kaupe and Eva Ugarelli, for the excellent refreshments which were handled so capably.

### 11) KING EDWARD DAY, NOVEMBER 18

Some have asked "What is King Edward Day?", or even "Who is King Edward Day?"

It is the day we used to call "Professional Development Day" until we received such queries as "Is this to be counted as one of our Professional Development Days?" The answer to that one is "No."

Because we are including faculty, staff and administrators in our activities, it is thought (at least by me) that "King Edward Day" is more fitting.

The only instructors who will be giving classes on that day are those instructors who do not intend to join us at the Hotel Vancouver. This is in answer to those who might ask "Do I have to attend?"

Please let your students know if you intend to hold classes on that day. If you don't, please give them suitable assignments. Thank you.

R.F.C.

## 12) I.D. 101 - LAST REMINDER

Sessions for this course start tomorrow at 9:00 a.m. in the V.V.I. Faculty Lounge.

Future sessions will be October 22, November 3 and 26, December 3 and January 15.

This is a short, compressed course.

R.F.C.



### 13) ANOTHER ATHLETIC SCOOP FOR K.E.C.!

K.E.C. is pleased to announce a Canadian sporting victory, in which a member of the College, Tom Peterson, an E.L.T. instructor, participated. Tom reported that the Canadian National Team of Team Handball beat Mexico 26 to 20 and went on to the next qualifying round to compete in a two-game series against the U.S.A. The first of these two games was held in Edmonton and the Canadian team won 26 to 14. The second game was staged in Minneapolis where the States managed to defeat Canada - 18 to 16. But on game score average, the Canadian National Team was the victor, and have therefore qualified for the World Championships, in which 16 teams will participate, to be held in Copenhagen, Denmark, January 1978.

So Tom, congratulations.....and good luck to all the team in the next round!

H.S.

